
To whom it may concern;  
 
I want to start by thanking the Township of Edwardsburgh/Cardinal for their generous grant 
donation of $500 towards the water fountain project that Parent Council of Centennial’ 67 had 
originally applied for.  
 
Prior to the grant proposal, the school board had denied the schools request for an upgraded 
water fountain with a water bottle dispenser attached. Council thought it would be a great next 
step to helping our school reduce germs being passed around and to help reduce the use of 
disposable water bottles. Since then, we have found out that the board (I believe through 
government funding) has agreed to purchase and install each school with one new upgraded 
water fountain.  
 
Council is hoping, with your approval, to transfer the $500 that was allotted for the water 
fountain to be transferred to an outdoor Kindergarten Music Wall that we have been planning. 
Council, along with Principal Leann Bruley, have been coming up with concepts of how we want 
to design it. The music wall must be fastened to the existing fence within the Kinder area, and 
with the current cost of materials, it adds up quickly.  
 
If this is not possible, Council will ensure the return of the cheque to the Township of 
Edwardsburgh/Cardinal office or destroyed as per you instructions.  
 
Thank you again for all the support you have shown to our school and the members of the 
community.  
 
 
Sabrina Winchester 
Centennial ’67 Parent Council Chair 


